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President Peggy Jones called the meeting to order.  There were 65 certified members, 8 interns, and 5 guests in attendance. 
Jeff McKee said that the speaker scheduled was not able to attend, so Bob Davis gave a talk on Firewise Landscaping.   

There was a refreshment break and the business meeting followed. 

The Minutes of the November 15, 2012 meeting were approved as submitted.    
Treasurer’s Report.   Cindy Waechter reported that the operating account has approximately $14,400, including $3,300 in the Village Club grant and $425 in the George Ammermann Fund.  

Bob Teweles reminded members that Guadalupe County Master Gardeners (GCMG) are Federal tax exempt but that we have to pay 8.25% Texas sales tax on most items we sell.
Certification of New Members:  Peggy Jones and Cindy Waechter presented the following newly certified Class 24 GCMG members with their certificates and name badges:  Patti Zgabay, Andres Perez, and Joanne Rand.  Joanne Rand also received certificate and name badge for her late husband, Jim Rand.  Stan Posey, who certified at the Christmas social, received his name badge.  Elaine Zehner, who was not available at the Christmas social, received her Intern Certificate as well her husband's Frank Zehner.  
Program Speakers.  Jeff McKee announced the following speakers and also requested members to send him suggestions for speakers/topics:

February

Ron Csehil on Drip Irrigation

March


Michael Warriner on the Role of Bubble Bee  

Refreshments.  Treva Hicks thanked Betty Hughes, Judy Johnson, Janice Knobles ,Dean Webb, Bob Teweles, and Treva made sandwiches from the leftover barbecue from Christmas social.
Treva also needs someone to take over as Refreshment Chairman.
Speakers Bureau.  Treva Hicks said that the Speakers Bureau talked to 1,019 people in 2012 and thanked all the members that gave the talks.  She is working on obtaining a wireless microphone.  If you have a specialty to give talks on, let her know.  Also, she will be on the KWED Gardening Show on January 19 advertising the Speakers Bureau.

San Antonio Stock Show and Rodeo Update.  Dale Odvody reported that GCMG will help the Bexar County Master Gardeners with the construction at the Texas Experience Building west of the Joe and Harry Freeman Coliseum in San Antonio starting on January 22 from 8:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.  Great opportunity for volunteer hours.  Betty Hughes will need help with the meal for the workers on January 30, and Katheryn Taylor volunteered to help her.  Dale also had sent an email to the members for sign-up to work different shifts during the rodeo starting on February 7; contact person is Ms. Armstrong.
Guadalupe County Community Garden.  Ann Odvody reported that cleanup was done on the test beds, and black plastic will be put down to smother out the Bermuda/coastal.  The broccoli is still producing, and the beets, radishes, carrots have been planted.  Snow peas will be planted next week.  She thanked Terri, Toni, Mary and Dale for all the work they do.  Bob Davis encouraged members to help with the garden, and said this is a great opportunity for volunteer hours.  

Peggy Jones said that Pulte Homes will build a structure for the garden, and put down crushed granite in and around the structure.  Also, Linda Bruno is working on getting a permanent sign from a local sign company that will be placed at the entrance of the Guadalupe County Tax Office on 1101 Elbel Road in Schertz, Texas.  The sign will have the Texas Master Gardener logo on it, and “Guadalupe County Community Garden” on it.  
Volunteer Committee Chair:  Carol Calentine presented Ann and Dale Odvody with GCMG denim shirts for all their work in collecting members’ volunteer hours.

Carol had the following volunteer opportunities available:  
Wilson County Gardening Day in Floresville on March 2, morning and afternoon shifts available to work at the GCMG booth. 

Native Plant Society of Texas’ Lazy Gardener’s Landscape-Working with Nature Workshop on February 2 at the Schertz Civic Center; morning and afternoon shifts available to work at the GCMG booth.
Earth Day in Seguin – Randy Rye and Ellen Laubhan volunteered for this, need about 3 others.

Publications.  Dave Elder reported that the Tracey Pingel has volunteered to be GCMG’s Facebook editor.  Elaine McIntyre said that the newsletter deadline is the 26th.  Elaine also will send in the order for members’ GCMG shirts they ordered, and the shirts should arrive before the San Antonio Rodeo.  Shirts can be picked up from Carol Calentine at the Agri-Life Extension office when they come in.
Junior Master Gardeners.  Peggy Jones said that last year GCMG hosted a 3-day workshop to teach the teachers about the Junior Master Gardener program, and will do this again this year.  The first planning meeting will be held on January 24 at 10:00 a.m. at the Agri-Life Extension Building.  They hope to have a 2-day workshop in July at the Red Barn.  To have A&M attend, there needs to be at least 35 in the class.

New Business.  Peggy Jones said that GCMG’s Policy and Procedures’ manual needs to be reviewed every two years.  Cindy Waechter asked members to review the manual, and a copy is available on the GCMG website.  Cindy asks members to submit suggestions to her at cindy.waechter@gmail.com by March 1.  Members should identify the old verbiage, then the recommended new verbiage, and why they are recommending the change. Cindy hopes to make this report more user-friendly, and will schedule reviews and work on specific chapters each month until it is finished.
Announcements:  Deedy Wright said that the Native Plant Society of Texas will host The Lazy Gardener’s Landscape-Working with Nature on Saturday, February 2 at the Schertz Civic Center from 8:30 a.m. to 3:15 p.m.  GCMG can get 5 hours of education credits.  Landscape architect Heather Venhaus will lead the interactive workshop.  Ms. Venhaus is formerly of the Lady Bird Johnson Wildflower Center and lead the development of the Sustainable Sites Initiative Guidelines and worked with the U.S. Botanical Garden to develop the educational content and teaching materials for Landscape for Life.  She specializes in residential landscapes focusing on wise environmental choices.  The cost of the seminar/workshop is $36 which includes lunch.   General admission to attend the garden market vendors’ booths and organizational booths cost $2.  Also, they will have goody bags and a raffle.  Deedy, along with other GCMG members, had tickets available to sell. 
Class #25.  Bob Teweles, along with Cindy Waechter and Dave Elder, said that the next GCMG class will be held in the Schertz area during the day.  If anyone has a suggestion on where to host this class for a reasonable cost, let him know.

Penny Wallace won the raffle and Cindy Waechter won the door prize.  Cindy reminded members to buy the donated plants.
GCMG Charter.  Peggy Jones said that each year GCMG have to submit many documents for the charter.  All the reports have been done, and after Travis Franke signs, they will be submitted.

Adjournment

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned.   
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